
 
 

 
 
  
 
 Bulletin Number: HASA 22-08 
 
 Distribution: Bridges Eligibility Manual (BEM) Holders Bridges Eligibility Manual 

(BEM) and Bridges Administrative Manual (BAM) Holders, All Providers 
 
 Issued: April 1, 2022 
 
 Subject: Postpartum Extension from 60 Days to 12 Months  
 
 Effective: April 1, 2022 
 
Programs Affected: Medicaid, Healthy Michigan Plan 
 
The Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) will extend the current 
postpartum coverage for qualified pregnant women from 60 days to 12 months beginning 
April 1, 2022.  This will be accomplished through a State Plan Amendment (SPA) request to 
the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS), under the authority of 42 CFR 440.345.  
 
This change is an update to the Bridges Eligibility Manual Item 125 and 126.  This update will 
change current language from two calendar months to twelve calendar months following the 
month her pregnancy ended regardless of the reason (for example, live birth, miscarriage, 
stillborn). 
 
Manual Maintenance  
 
Retain this bulletin until the information is incorporated into the Bridges Eligibility Manual and 
Bridges Administrative Manual. 
 
Questions 
 
Any questions regarding this bulletin should be directed to Provider Inquiry, Department of 
Health and Human Services, P.O. Box 30731, Lansing, Michigan 48909-8231, or e-mailed to 
ProviderSupport@michigan.gov.  When you submit questions, be sure to include your name, 
affiliation, NPI number, and phone number so you may be contacted if necessary.  Typical 
Providers may phone toll-free 800-292-2550.  Atypical Providers may phone toll-free 
800-979-4662. 
 
An electronic copy of this document is available at www.michigan.gov/medicaidproviders >> 
Policy, Letters & Forms.   
 
Approved 
 
 
 
Kate Massey, Director 
Health and Aging Services Administration 
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